St Chad's Church Ladybarn, Diocese of Manchester
Minutes of the meeting of the Parochial Church Council held on 30 July 2013.
Present: 
The Rev'd Elizabeth Davies (Rector) in the Chair, Leslie Bell, Judy Fletcher (Churchwarden), Leslie Fletcher (Secretary), Margaret Harrop, Jean Matthews, Peter Matthews, Jean Nixon (Deanery Synod Representative), Trena Radcliffe, Diane Wynn (Churchwarden).

1. Opening prayers were led by Diane Wynn
2. Apologies for absence were received from Robert Nicholls.
3. Minutes of meeting held on 4 June 2013 The draft minutes of the meeting on Tuesday 4 June were accepted as a true record.
4. Matters arising from the minutes Arrangements for printing the magazine during the Rector's sabbatical leave were discussed.  Christine Hindley was looking for other options which would be cheaper than using Staples.  There was a short discussion of the possibility of moving the photocopier temporarily from the Rectory into the Vestry.  On hearing that the dampness and fluctuating temperature in Church could cause the now-reliable photocopier to become unreliable, the Council pursued this matter no further.  
5. Finance: The Council received a report from the Treasurer.  There was a short discussion and, noting that no decision was required, moved onto next business.  
6. Rector's report
1. As an experiment, the regular service at 7.30pm on Tuesday evenings 17 September, 22 October, 26 November will take the form of Evening Prayer, lead by Helen Reid.  There will be an evaluation in January.
2. The Archdeacon has granted12-month licence to permit the regular use of a nave altar, together with any necessary modifications to the fabric.  The need for staging for the nave sanctuary was discussed and Peter Matthews agreed to construct something appropriate once the requirements were clear.

3. A list of those clergy who would preside and/or preach at the Parish Eucharist during the Rector's sabbatical leave was nearing completion.  The Rector had called a meeting of those most closely involved for Tuesday 6 August.  Visiting clergy would be given gift tokens or similar in lieu of expenses.

4. An inexpensive mobile phone will be acquired for the period of the Rector's sabbatical leave to provide an alternative to the Rectory phone for anyone making Church-related enquiries.   It will be in the possession of one of the Churchwardens or other suitable person who will be responsible for passing on requests and queries as appropriate.  Its number will be publicised on the Rectory answer phone message, in the magazine, on weekly notice sheets and the web site.
7. Wardens' Report  The Churchwardens tabled their report (attached to these minutes) followed by a discussion of some of the issues raised

1. There was a difference of opinion between the experts whether the new outbreak of dry rot in the priest's vestry was linked to the previous outbreak in the wainscotting around the aumbry.  The quotation from Robinson Preservations to remedy the new outbreak mentioned, though did not quote for, for some inessential items, particularly re-instatement work in the cellar.  It was proposed by Diane Wynn and seconded by Peter Matthews that this is not needed; passed unanimously..

2. Noting that it might be possible to make an insurance claim to cover some of the cost of repairs resulting from the thefts of lead, it was proposed by Jean Nixon and seconded by Margaret Harrop that an insurance claim should be made but, in any case, the quotes for having these repairs done and the slates replaced be accepted; passed unanimously.  (Since the meeting it has emerged that, while an insurance claim might well succeed, it will not cover the whole cost because the non-lead replacement costs more than lead.  The Churchwardens and the Treasurer are working on the minutiae of making a claim.)
3. The council decided without a formal vote that the possibility of grant money to cover some or all of the cost of having the church gutters cleaned and maintained should be explored before any decision about having the work done could be taken.

4. The Churchwardens would decide on a date for clearing the Hall cupboard in preparation for the new storage arrangements. (This was done on Monday 5 August.)
8. Reports from subcommittees.  There were no reports from subcommittees for the Council to consider. Under this item, Diane Wynn, having asked the Rector to leave the meeting for this item, proposed and Judy Fletcher seconded that the Rector be granted £100 from the Education Fund toward the cost of books &c. during her sabbatical.  After a short discussion this was passed nem con.  (Subsequent to the meeting, the Rector declined the offer, as she felt the Church finances were not in sufficiently healthy state.)
9. Report from Deanery Synod Representatives  Jean Nixon reported that there had been a meeting of the Deanery Synod to welcome Stephen Edwards as the new Area Dean and hear a talk by Canon Alma Savant (I am not sure I have the name right.)


The Rector reported that Robert Nicholls had attended a meeting of the reconvened 
Deanery Pastoral Committee on her behalf.  The next meeting is at 7.15pm  on 15 October 
and she will be unable to attend.  Judy and Leslie Fletcher and Jean Nixon offered to go in 
her place.
10. Heritage Open Days: The Council received a verbal progress report from Leslie Fletcher following a meeting held in Church on 25 July.  The following contributions have been offered:

1. John Milner will conduct Evensong at 4.00pm on Sunday 15 September.  There will an informal service of prayer and intercession (see also next item) at 4.00pm on Saturday 14 September which Judy and Leslie Fletcher will conduct.  It was suggested that there be brief prayers at the start of each day's opening period Church for those involved in the day's activities;

2. Trena Radcliffe will organise a prayer tree for visitors to offer either private petitions or items for inclusion in public intercessions;

3. Muriel Hargreaves will coordinate activities in the Community Wildlife Garden;

4. Judy Fletcher will coordinate children's activities;

5. Bobby Gerrard and Christine Hindley will arrange the setting up of a selection of stalls – home-made cakes, books, &c.;

6. John Davies and Muriel Hargreaves will prepare an introductory leaflet for visitors to the Church.  In the first instance this will be a “crib sheet” for guides showing visitors round but may be turned into a general guide in the future;

7. Ann-Mauraide Hamilton will provide some music on the Saturday afternoon, possibly in collaboration with former Halle colleagues;

8. The possibility of an art exhibition was discussed and Opal Walsh has agreed to coordinate this. (It emerged subsequently that St Nick's is doing something similar so this may need to be reconsidered);

9. Barbara Purvis has agreed to organise refreshments on both days.


St Chad's is registered with the Heritage Open Days 2013 organisation and an outline of 
these activities appears on their website.  Details have also been sent to Withington Civic 
Society and will appear in their local guide.   Large posters similar to those displayed last 
year have been ordered.  A second planning meeting has been arranged for Thursday 29 
August at 7.30pm in Church.
11. Stewardship Campaign The Council  received a report from the campaign team (attached to these minutes).  In the following discussion the Council agreed 

1. To ask the Treasurer to liaise with the Gift aid Secretary to draft a letter of thanks to all those who had returned financial commitment forms;

2. That the Time and Talents forms should be opened as soon as possible and new offers to help with Church activities passed on to the appropriate person.  Elizabeth Davies, Leslie Bell, Leslie Fletcher and Trena Radcliffe undertook to do this as soon as possible. (This took place on 1 August.)  The Council asked for a report on the outcome at its next meeting;

3. That a letter of thanks be sent to all those who had returned Time and Talents forms. Leslie Fletcher agreed to draft this;

4. Subsequent to the letters being sent out, the congregation be offered evaluation forms to report their impressions of the Stewardship Campaign;

5. To respond positively to a request from Alison Peacock, the Diocesan Mission Planning Officer, to come to a joint meeting with St Nicks to look at parish profiles and statistics.  It was noted that this was particularly timely following the Stewardship Campaign so all members of the congregation should be invited. (The meeting has been arranged for 7.30pm on Wednesday 23 October. )
12. Any other business.  There was no other business so the meeting closed with the Evening Prayer Lighten our darkness … at 9.30pm.
13. Date of next meeting: Tuesday 3 September 2013; items for agenda to the Secretary by Sunday 25 August, but please note that he will only be contactable by email after Sunday 18 August.  John Milner will conduct the opening and closing prayers and the Churchwardens agreed to arrange refreshments.

